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CWLEP Transport and Infrastructure Business Group 
 

Friday 20th September 2019 
 

The Old Clink, Warwick – 10:00 am 
 

Minutes of Meeting 

 

Present: 

 

Adrian Hart, Warwickshire County Council (chair) 

Kirsty Sharp, Warwickshire County Council (minute taker) 

Councillor Jeff Clarke, Warwickshire County Council 

Kate Hughes, CWLEP 

Anna Little, Midlands Connect 

Sarah Spink, Midlands Connect 

William Knighton, Chiltern Railways 

Richard Timothy, Highways England 

Barbara King, Department for Transport 

Ryan Merriman, Advent Communications 

Ian Baxter, SLC Rail 

Colin Knight, Coventry City Council 

 

 

Apologies/Non Attendees: 

 

Mark Ryder, Warwickshire County Council 

David Ayton-Hill, Warwickshire County Council 

Rob Eaton, Birmingham Airport 

Iain Patrick, CWLEP 

James Breckon, Warwick University 

John McGuigan, Nuneaton 

Will Heynes, The NEC 

Margaret Smith, Warwickshire County Council 

David Tucker, David Tucker Associates/Federation of Small Businesses 

John Seddon, Coventry City Council 

Colin Bannon, BT 

Michelle Wilson, Advent Communications 

Adam Dent, Advent Communications 

Andrew Page, Transport for West Midlands 

Andy Clarke, Midlands Connect 

Bill Blincoe, CWLEP 

Colin Whitehouse, Coventry City Council 

David Hammond, Warwick University 

Elaine Faye Lambert, Cross Country Trains 

Gavin Passmore, Sustrans 

Martin Hancock, National Express 

Mike Waters, TfWM 
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1. Introductions  and Apologies 
 
Introductions and apologies were given. 
 

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting and Matters Arising 
 
The minutes of the previous meeting held on 7th June 2019 were agreed as an accurate 
record. 
 
Matters Arising: 
 

• Engagement with Liftshare – Kate advised that the LEP are looking to use one of 
the CW Champions events for a breakfast briefing with local businesses. 

 
3. A5 Strategic Corridor Study Phase 1 (presentation) 

 
Anna Little from Midlands Connect gave a presentation, and the following key points were 
noted: 
 

• A5 corridor study was undertaken as a recommendation of the Midlands Connect 
strategy, and covers the M6 J12 to M1 J18. 

• Starting point has been evidence gathering, including information on the “pinch 
points” which tend to be around junctions. 

• £18,000 is the cost of delays per day on the A5 corridor.  Adrian advised that this 
figure may increase if business costs were included, i.e. HGV traffic. 

• Some traffic is using local routes instead of the A5, which is having an impact on 
local communities. 

• Some sections of the A5 have higher traffic collision rates than national 
comparators. 

• A range of options were considered for improvements at each stage of the A5 
corridor, which were taken through an assessment criteria to create a shortlist. 

• The A5 between M42 junction 10 and M69 junction 1 has been identified as the 
priority section for further development. 

• Stage 2 of the study will take place and this will be discussed with the Midlands 
Connect Project Group; feedback was invited from this group. 

• Councillor Clarke will be picking up issues relating to the A5 with the Transport 
Minister, and sending a letter accordingly. 

 
4. North Cotswold Line Taskforce SOBC (presentation) 

 
Ian Baxter gave a presentation, and the following key points were noted: 

 

• North Cotswold line doesn’t go as far as Warwickshire, but is important to the 
Warwickshire economy. 

• Looking for a consistent hourly train service, where there are sometimes two-hour 
gaps between trains currently.  Second train per hour will go onto Kidderminster, 
possibly to Stourbridge Junction.  Western side of Oxford would see a possible 
second Oxford Parkway station. 

• Stratford – Honeybourne railway is not possible currently until the Cotswold line is 
resolved. 

• A route from Stratford to Worcester, and onto Birmingham, is being considered. 

• Funding is being considered to minimise the call on the public purse. 

• Strategic outline business case will go to the taskforce in October, and will then be 
speaking to DfT. 
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5. Updates: 
 

• West Midlands Local Industrial Strategy / SEP / Local Growth Deal 
 

Colin advised that Coventry are on target to spend their growth deal funding. 
 
Kate advised that the spending round did not share any helpful information with 
regards to the future of the growth deal funding.  CWLEP have been doing a lot of work 
with the WM local industrial strategy around this, and there are implementation plans 
coming out of this.  CWLEP are looking at their own strategic priorities in terms of how 
these are framed, and doing a lot of work on own projects in the pipeline. 
 
Meeting to be arranged between Mark, Adrian, Paula Deas and Kate Hughes to 
discuss growth deal in more detail (Kirsty to arrange). 
  

• Highways England RIS1 / RIS2 
 

RIS1 is as previously.  RIS2 – Richard Timothy advised that he is expecting to be 
briefed on how this goes forward more formally over the next month.  Richard will do 
a presentation to this group at a future meeting – Richard to confirm whether this will 
be ready for the December meeting. 
 
Adrian asked, given the announcements about HS2 being delayed, whether there was 
any thought given to RIS1 / RIS2 scheme timing and whether this has reduced the 
pressure on timescales.  Richard advised that HS2 are rarely committing to dates 
which can be difficult in terms of HE plans and engagement with developers in close 
proximity to the potential HS2 network.  HE approach is to continue to engage closely 
with HS2. 
 
Colin advised that Coventry were expecting to see plans for the M6 Walsgrave 
Junction this summer.  Adrian advised that work on the options for Walsgrave has 
taken longer than anticipated and it is likely to be next year before consultation with 
local authorities can take place.  Richard will pick this up with colleagues as 
appropriate. 

 

• Midlands Engine / Midlands Connect 
 

A45 parkway project and A427/A4071 Rugby project have been submitted.  Awaiting 
announcement from DfT.  Barbara confirmed that the assessment process is ongoing. 
 
Trans-Midlands trade corridor – ongoing, discussions with Gloucestershire and 
Tewkesbury are taking place. 
 
A5 – looking at what the next steps are and how to make this work happen. 
 
Rail – Midlands Rail Hub was launched in June to increase capacity in and around 
Birmingham to allow extra trains to the East Midlands.  Ringfenced funding from the 
DfT.  Sarah advised that this has moved on and now have Midlands Engine Rail, which 
was launched at Bombardier in Derby with Robert Jerrick MP. 
 
Original strategy launched in March 2017, now looking at strategy refresh.  Looking to 
do a stocktake and consider what is to be done next.  More emphasis on climate 
emergency and freight.  Workshops will be arranged end of this year / early next year 
to pull this together.  This will lead onto what Midlands Connect does next. 
 
Midlands Connect funding for next year has now been confirmed until December 2020 
for the core team. 
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• Local Authority Update 
 

Coventry City Council 
 
Coventry remains optimistic that they will avoid the impact of the congestion charge. 
 
Nuckle 1.2 – bay platform – will get costs back from contractors next week.  Had 
originally tendered but winner of the tender pulled out of rail contracting nationally, so 
now down to two bidders.  Have had issues around the level crossings which Colin 
feels Coventry City Council and WCC will have an interest in.  Faster line speeds would 
result in the crossings having to go. 
 
Coventry station masterplan – Colin advised that this is a difficult project.  Originally 
looking for completion by 2021 but this was brought forward to December 2020 for city 
of culture, which is difficult. 
 
Electric vehicles – discussions taking place with the private sector about EV charging 
hubs.  Colin thinks there is possibly a role for Midlands Connect here in looking at the 
role of charging hubs.  Looking at dynamic wireless power transfer / on the move 
charging. 
 
City of culture – major public works taking place in the city centre. 
 
Warwickshire County Council 
 
Stanks junction A46 – works are in progress, due for completion by May 2020. 
 
Stoneleigh A46 major improvements – out to tender, hope to be on site to start 
construction in spring 2020.  Technical approval with HE is being progressed which is 
positive. 
 
Local transport plan – overall review of this plan will be started and a meeting with the 
DfT is taking place today.  Need to consider the timing of local elections. 
 
Quinton rail technology centre – Adrian was a guest at an event at Long Marston, and 
experienced a trip on the hydrogen train that they have been working on around the 
test track. 
 

6. Forward Plan 

 

• Future items for consideration: 

➢ A46 Stoneleigh 

➢ A46 Strategic Link Road 

➢ Network Resilience (presentation from Anne Shaw at TFWM at Jan meeting) 

➢ UK Central 

 

Suggested future items: 

➢ Grand rail collaboration initiative (Malcolm Holmes, WMRE) 

➢ HS2 update 

➢ TFWM movement for growth strategy review 

 

7. Any Other Business 

 

• Dates for meetings in 2020 – Kirsty to arrange as per this year. 
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• CWG strategic transport plan – has now been issued for consultation, and the group 

felt it would be good if the LEP provides a response to this.  WCC and Coventry have 

been involved in the production of the plan.  Adrian will share a link for comments from 

the group. 

• Okeby review (HS2) – Midlands Connect final response will go to the partnership later 

today. 

 
The meeting closed at 12:00pm. 
 
 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 
 
Friday 13th December 2019, 10:00am, The Old Clink, Warwick. 
 


